
Village of South Blooming Grove 
Board of Trustees 

Public Hearing 
Tuesday  

October 9, 2018 
7:01 P.M. 

 

  

➢ Call to order 

 

o Mayor LoFranco called to order the Village Board Public Hearing at 7:00 pm on October 9, 2018 

regarding the proposed Local Law amending Chapter 25 of the Village Code, Pertaining to 

Procurement at the South Blooming Grove Village Hall located at 811 State Route 208, within 

the Village of South Blooming Grove, and having a mailing address of Monroe, New York.  

➢ Roll call 

 

The following persons were present:  

 

o James LoFranco- Mayor 

o James Mullany – Trustee 

o Sue Ann Vogelsberg – Trustee 

o John Ross – Trustee 

o Joseph McKay, Esq. 

  

➢ Public Notice 

o The Village Clerk read the public notice wherein the Village Board of the Village of South 

Blooming Grove is considering adoption of a Local Law amending Chapter 25 of the Village Code, 

Pertaining to Procurement. 

➢ Public Comments 

o John Salka, Clove Road – Inquired what the interpretation of “best value” is with regards to 

Procurement.  Attorney McKay explained the term further. 

o Donna Douglas, Lake Shore Drive – Inquired what the term “Piggyback on other bids” with regards 

to Procurement.  Attorney McKay explained “piggybacking” in relationship to the proposed 

amendment.   

 

➢ Adjournment 

 

o Motion to close the public hearing, by Deputy Mayor Ross, seconded by Trustee Mullany at 7:09 

pm. 4 Ayes, 0 Nays.  

  

 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by 

Christine Bodeker, Deputy Clerk 


